
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 7, 2020 
 
 
 
TO: Senator Mary Kiffmeyer 
 Chair, State Government Finance Committee 
 3103 MN Senate Building, St. Paul 55155 
 
 Representative Michael Nelson 
 Chair, State Government Finance 
 585 State Office Building, St. Paul 55155 
 
 Legislative Reference Library 
 Minnesota Management & Budget 
 
FR: Todd M. Johnson, Executive Director 
 Minnesota Amateur Sports Commission (MASC) 
 
RE: Report as per Minn. Stat. 240A.03 Subd. 16; 2005 Minn. Laws Chap. 156 Art. 
 2 Sec. 33…the MASC is to provide a Report to the Legislative State Government 
 Finance Chairs regarding revenue received from Lease Payments 
 
 1. Lease payment received in the previous fiscal year. 
 2. Cost incurred by the MASC for related maintenance and operation costs. 
 3. Estimated revenue for the current and future years. 
 
 In response to the three topics referenced above and as of January 2020: 
 
 1. Lease payments received in the previous fiscal year. 
 2. Cost incurred by the MASC for related maintenance and operational costs. 
 3. Estimated revenue for the current and future years. 
 
 The MASC is a party to cell phone tower leases with Cingular/AT&T ($24,069/year) and 
 Verizon ($22,218/year) on the light poles at the National Sports Center stadium.  The 
 lease payments are directed to be paid to the National Sports Center Foundation for 
 ongoing maintenance expenses related to maintaining the stadium. 
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